
 

 

June 2021                                   

  

Making Tracks for A New Name Contest 
“Joyfully Connecting Our Community with the Wonder of the Refuge” 
                                      We need your help 
Making Tracks has been our newsletter name for over 12 years and The Friends of 
Tualatin River  
National Wildlife Complex are looking to relaunch our newsletter with a new look 
and a new name. We  
need your help creating a clever new name that captures our new approach.  
The Newsletter will have engaging categories: 

 Conservation efforts at the refugee; outreach; special projects, etc., from the 
Board 

 Nature component with a link to more in-depth information 

 Advocacy:  What’s happening at a national level 

 Volunteer opportunities 

 Membership Corner – including Calendar & Welcome to new members 

 Coverage of recent Events at Refuge 

 Store Updates 

 Photography  

 Note from Friends’ President and Refuge Staff 
 
But the Newsletter needs a new Name .  And we’d like you to create it! 
 Of course, there will be an exciting “prize” from the Friend’s Natures Overlook 
Store. 
Time is short.   The big launch is July 15 for the revised newsletter.  We need your 
suggestions no later than June 28th.   
Submit your ideas to:  Phyllis Millan, at phyllmikey@frontier.com 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 Puddle Stompers Live on 

ZOOM                         
June 09, 2021 10:00 AM   

 Puddle Stompers Live on 

ZOOM                         
June 16, 2021 10:00 AM  

Board of Directors 

Meeting on ZOOM    
June 28, 2021 6:30 PM  

 Friends Board Meeting  

 Virtual Meeting Planned 
 

June 28, 2021 6:30 PM  

Contact by June 23, 2021 

Info@FriendsoftualtinRefuge.org 

if you would like to receive an 

invitation to attend our ZOOM 

meeting. Subject line Zoom 

Invite to May Board Meeting 

 
 

 

   SOCIAL MEDIA 

mailto:phyllmikey@frontier.com
https://fotr.wildapricot.org/event-4348665
https://fotr.wildapricot.org/event-4348665
https://fotr.wildapricot.org/event-4348675
https://fotr.wildapricot.org/event-4348675
https://fotr.wildapricot.org/event-4348696
https://fotr.wildapricot.org/event-4348696
mailto:Info@FriendsoftualtinRefuge.org
http://friendsoftualatinrefuge.org/Join
http://friendsoftualatinrefuge.org/donate
http://friendsoftualatinrefuge.org/Renew


 

 

Upcoming Volunteer Opportunities: 
June 12th – Checker-mallow Census – 9:00 – 12:00 & 12:30 - 3:30 
June 15th – Checker-mallow Census – 9:00 -- 12:00 & 12:30- 3:30 
Nelson’s Checker – mallow is a perennial herb species found in the Willamette 
Valley that is listed as threatened federally. Flowering can occur from mid-May to 
early September. We have several plots of planted Nelson’s checker-mallow on the 
Refuge and our units, and we are conducting a census of these beautiful plants. 
Come out for one of these plant counts and you could see a different part of the 
Refuge that isn’t open to the public!  
 

 
 

June 11th – Invasive Plant Removal – 9:00-12:00 
June 18th – Invasive Plant Removal – 9:00 – 12:00  
Come out to the Refuge and help us give our native plant species a fighting chance 
to grow up big and strong!  
 
June 20th – Christmas Tree Placing w/ Trout Unlimited 9:00-12:30 
This will be our second year placing Christmas Trees in Chicken Creek with the help 
of Trout Unlimited! Woody debris in streams provide shelter for fish as well as 
shade which lowers the water’s temperature. It also creates pockets of colder water 
for cold-loving fish species such as Salmon! This is a wonderful restoration project 
to be a part of, and as a bonus, you’ll get to see areas of the Chicken Creek 
Restoration that are not open to the public. 
 

*All volunteers will need to read and agree to our COVID – 19 Job Hazard Analysis 
and review their volunteer forms to participate. 
Please contact Carly if you are interested in any of the above opportunities at 
carly_hirschmann@fws.gov 

 

    

    

    

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

HELP THE FRIENDS 
WHILE YOU SHOP 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:carly_hirschmann@fws.gov
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/93-1197298
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/93-1197298
https://www.facebook.com/trnwr.friend
https://instagram.com/FriendsofTualatinRefuge
https://twitter.com/friendstrnwr
https://www.bottledropcenters.com/Give
https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-frequently-asked-questions
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/93-1197298


 

 

 

 

Backyard Bird Shop Supports 
Friends of Tualatin River NWRC 

 

Backyard Bird Shop is celebrating their 30th Anniversary by giving back to 
nature. This June -Friends of Tualatin River NWRC, along with four other 
NWR Friends groups will be among the participating nonprofits to benefit!  
During that month, Backyard Bird Shop will be donating $1 for every case of 
suet sold from all five stores in June.  With suet being a food that nestlings 
can digest, this is a perfect time to pick up suet for nesting birds.  

www.BackyardBirdShop.com 

 

News from Nature’s Overlook 
Looking for a Special Gift for a Grad or Dad? 
While the Friend’s retail store remains closed due to Covid-19 restrictions, 

we want to remind you that much of our inventory is available for purchase 

online, with pickup curbside on Saturday mornings or by reservation if you 

need a different pickup time. Please check out our merchandise at   

https://bit.ly/2V1I6zP                       . 

We have perfect gifts for Father’s Day, graduation, or any other occasion (or 
a treat for yourself!). And if you remember something you’ve seen in our 
store before but don’t find it on the website, contact us at 971-420-5989 and 
we’ll find a way to sell it to you. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.backyardbirdshop.com/
https://bit.ly/2V1I6zP


 

 

 

 
 

Donations to help us continue our work to support the TRNWRC are more 
important than ever as our Natures Overlook Store is closed. 

Consider a donation to the Friends or Shopping our Online Store 

www.FriendsofTualatinRefuge.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.friendsoftualatinrefuge.org/


 

 

 

Chicken Creek Restoration Project Update and Visitor Information 

Work on our Chicken Creek restoration project will resume later this summer; due to the 

active construction work that will take place, visitors can expect trail closures that will 

impact the seasonal trail loop. We have not yet implemented any trail closures, but when 

we do, we will continue to update our Refuge 2020 website where the most up-to-date 

information on the trail closures can be found. We appreciate your patience and 

understanding as we undergo the last leg of our restoration project; while we know that 

trail closures create a temporary inconvenience, please understand that this short term 

disruption will ultimately result in an improved visitor experience and much improved 

habitat for wildlife. 

 

 

Woody debris at the Chicken Creek restoration site 

 

Be on the lookout for 
Purple Matins starting in 
Mid-June 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.refuge2020.info/chicken-creek-restoration


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Notification on wearing a mask on Federal Land (land under executive branch control- 

such as the Refuge) 1/20/2021 Executive Order 

For Refuge updates, please visit the FWS.gov website. 

When you visit the Refuge, please know that all facility buildings are closed. Port-a-

johns are available and the parking lot is partially open. Pets are not permitted on the 

Refuge, and please use social distancing when walking the trail. See this helpful 

graphic from our partners at Metro 

 

 

 



 

 

New Refuge Phone System  
The Refuge has new phones and a new phone system. Now when you call the main 
Refuge number you will get an automated menu with options for: a directory, hours 
of operation, trail status, and getting re-routed to the state Fish & Wildlife office for 
injured wildlife calls. To reach someone at the Refuge, you can either wait and listen 
through the menu or use the first option of the directory to be connected to a 
specific person. If anyone was in the habit of using previous extensions, they now 
have '15' added to the beginning of the number (e.g. Friends office extension is now 
15227). Please note- the Friends’ Office phone is not being monitored during the 
pandemic. Please contact us via email at Info@FriendsofTualatinRefuge.org  

 

  

 

CONTACT US 

Friends of the Tualatin River National Wildlife Refuge 
19255 SW Pacific Highway 
Sherwood, OR 97140 
503-625-5944 x15227 

info@friendsoftualatlinrefuge.org 

 
 

mailto:Info@FriendsofTualatinRefuge.org
mailto:info@friendsoftualatlinrefuge.org

